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Be sure that we have your email address.
Send an email to membership@sanpedroelks.org
to confirm that we have your correct email address.

Editor: Patti Folsom-MedinaOffice Phone: 310-831-0624
Email: membership@sanpedroelks.org

September 2021

San Pedro Lodge #966
of the Benevolent &

Protective Order of Elks

Six-Bells

September Upcoming Events:
Outdoor/Indoor Dining Daily:

Sunday 9am to 8pm
Mon – Wed from12 to 8pm

Tuesday: Family Night Menu 5 to 8pm
Thurs – Sat from 12 to 10pm

Mondays: after 6pm for BPOE Members Only
Happy Hour: Monday – Friday 2 to 6pm

Family Night Dinner on Tuesdays
More details on the calendar inside this bulletin

Labor Day Pool Party – Monday, Sept. 6th
Includes Horseshoe Pitching Contest – details inside this bulletin

San Pedro Elks Lodge #966 CLOSED on
Wednesday, September 8th

Private Use – No members allowed
Retired Elks Luncheon September 15th

Lunch is served at 11:30am RSVPs REQUIRED

Car Show – Saturday, September 18th
11am to 5pm – More details inside this bulletin

Ale & Quail Luncheon – Friday, Sep 24th
More details inside this bulletin

Elton John Tribute Concert – Fri, Oct 1st
More details inside this bulletin

Continuing Lodge Fundraisers:
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Pull Tabs from Aluminum Cans

Did you know that each pull-tab from an aluminum
can helps subsidize the costs of families staying at
Ronald McDonald House?

The San Pedro Elks Lodge is proudly collecting pull-tabs and delivering them
to the Ronald McDonald House at the Miller’s Children’s Hospital in Long
Beach. This is an on-going collection, so there is no deadline.

Please start collecting pull-tabs (fill up a zip-lock sandwich bag – or larger).
By the way, you do not have to be a member of the Elks Lodge to
participate in this collection of pull-tabs.

Thanks in advance for your assistance with this most worthy charity project!

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler
Michael Bennison

Dear Members,

On Monday, September 6th, the Lodge will have a
Labor Day poolside celebration. Hamburgers, hot
dogs, bbq corn, and drink specials will be avail-
able for purchase. There will also be a Horseshoe

Tournament. Entry fee for the Horseshoe Tourney is $10 per person.
Please see the two (2) flyers inside this bulletin for more details on
our Labor Day celebration.

On Saturday, September 18th we will have a car show on the
premises. There will be a lot of beautiful vehicles to look at and live
entertainment to enjoy. The participants really put a lot of time and
love into their hobby. Please come up and enjoy these wonderful cars.

We, as members of San Pedro Lodge #966, took an oath to obey the
By-Laws, Rules, and Regulations of the Order. I suggest that the
members spend a little time reviewing the By-Laws as we all need to
abide by them. Rules such as, no tank tops allowed in the inside
dining areas and indoor bars. Also for the pool, children 14 years of
age and younger are required to be accompanied by a member
parent, grandparent, or adult guardian at all times. You can go to
our website or pick up a copy at the front desk of the Lodge.

Fraternally,
Mike Bennison
Exalted Ruler
The Station of Fidelity

From the Station of the Esteemed Leading Knight
Robert Heredia

Dear Members,

At a recent Leading Knights meeting I got very good
news from our District that we are number one (1)
Lodge for Major Projects Purple Pig. Remember, “a
coin a day so children can walk, talk, see, and play.”
We could not have got this done without all of you

members. Like I’ve said at the meetings, I’m only the Chairman for
Major Projects for San Pedro Elks Lodge and without all of you
members this could not have been done. I’m so proud of all of you.
Let’s keep up the good work and become number one in all of
"Elkdom." We can do this together. You make me proud of all of you
members.

I want to say a big thank you to Tricia Mora for keeping our office well
stocked with Purple Pigs. She also helps get Purple Pigs in the hands
of members. Thanks Tricia!

Fraternally,

Robert Heredia
Leading Knight
The Station of Charity

Pool Hours
8:00 am – 10:00 am LAPS ONLY
10:00 am – 6:00 pm Free Swim
6:00 pm to Dusk LAPS ONLY

Please review the House Rules for our swimming pool guidelines
and restrictions.

Check in at the Business Office to receive a wrist band for you and
your guest.

REMINDER: there is NO outside food or drinks allowed at the Pool
or at the Lodge.

Members are to bring their own towels and chairs for the pool.
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                     From the Station of the Esteemed Loyal Knight
           Joe Justiniano

Dear Members,

As we enter September I would like to remind
everyone that 9-11-2021 marks the 20th anniversa-
ry of the attack on the World Trade Center and the
Pentagon and those tragic those tragic moments

that followed. But we must also remember the dedication of our
troops and first responders who risked their lives to save others. We
need to remember how we all pulled together as one Nation to help
each other get through those tragic times. Let us pledge on this 20th

anniversary to rekindle that spirit and pull together as “one Nation
under God” again.

As the spirit in America was strong on 9/11, so was our spirit after the
fire of our Lodge. Last month we marked the first anniversary of the
official reopening of our new Lodge building. We also have welcomed
many new members to our numbers. Let’s help these new members
see the importance of getting involved in all the good works of Elkdom
and get them involved as soon as possible.

 – Lamar Alexander

 – Douglas MacArthur
Fraternally,
Jose Justiniano Jr.
Loyal Knight
The Station of Justice

Have you recently moved or changed your phone number?
Please let our office know when you have moved, changed your email address, phone
number or changed your last name, gained or lost a spouse. You may either call our
office at 310-831-0624 or send us an email at membership@sanpedroellks.org, or
send us a short letter advising us of any changes to your contact information. Please
be sure to include your membership number so that we update the appropriate record.

Our mailing address is:    San Pedro Elks Lodge No. 966
1748 Cumbre Drive, San Pedro, CA 90732

Thank you,
Sean Mejia
Lodge Secretary

Attention Campers!
The 53rd Annual Elks Rally is being held on

 October 14 – 17, 2021 at the Golden Village Palms RV
Resort in Hemet, CA

Early Registration deadline of your RV or RV Group is
October 1, 2021.

Event information and registration form may be found at
www.ElksRally.org.  You may use the official registration
form and submit your registration online at
http://CAElks.Eventbrite.com
Early registration is $180
After Oct 1st registration is $200
Breakfast as well as Thursday, Friday and Saturday din-
ners are on the Registration form. There are also event
souvenirs for purchase such as hats and pins.

From the Station of the Esteemed Lecturing Knight
Kim White

Dear Members,

September always reminds me of ‘Back to School.’
Vacations are done. It is time to get back to ‘normal’
life. This year, we don’t know what that will look like.
As Elks, we are back to our normal life of helping

out our Veterans, our community and children who can’t walk, talk
see or play. Our charities are awesome and so are our members who
support them.

Do you know about all of the areas our Lodge helps people? Maybe it’s
time to look to see how your talents and skills can help. Do you love
putting on parties? Maybe you can help with our in-house events. Do
you love working with children? Consider helping out with the pool
parties, holiday parties, the Dictionary Project, Drug Awareness, Hoop
Shoot or Scouting. Do you have a few hours per week available?
Consider volunteering at the front desk or with the Ruff-Neks.

Don’t have time to put in? Feel free to make donations of any size to
our charities, Elks National Foundation, and Major Projects. You can
even donate blood at the Red Cross, bring your note from them to the
office and get credit towards our Lodge.

Do you have ideas that would bring value to our Lodge? Consider
writing up your idea and presenting it to the House Committee. The
more people that get involved, the better our Lodge will be and the
benefits we will all share.

Fraternally Yours,

Kim White
Esteemed Lecturing Knight
The Station of Brotherly Love
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 September 15, 2021
 San Pedro Elks Lodge - The Pacific Antler Room (main dining

      room unless it is already booked)
 Lunch served at 11:30 a.m.

Chicken Alfredo or Baked Fish
Both entrees served with salad, sides of baked potato and broccoli
rolls and butter, Chef's assorted desserts and beverage

25.00

  Augie Bezmalinovich,
  Port of L.A. update on San Pedro's Waterfront

For those of you who are interested in what's happening to those "empty
spaces" on San Pedro's Waterfront between the Maritime Museum and what
used to be the Ports 'O Call Village, you won't want to miss our next luncheon
meeting. Mr. Augie Bezmalinovich, Public Liaison Officer for the Port of L.A.
(Harbor Department), will give us an informative update on what's happening
and what is planned in the future for our beloved harbor which will, I'm sure,
include the aforementioned areas and a whole lot more.
Once more . . . a REMINDER. If you miss the monthly call by one of our
volunteer Phone Callers, or would like to change your reply (cancel, add or
delete a guest, etc.), PLEASE contact Judy Getzin at (310) 377-3496, or by
emailing her at: judyg117@cox.net But please do this on or before the
Wednesday one week prior to the date of our meeting.
See you on the 15th!
John Brunac
Retired Elks Chairman

San Pedro Retired Elks
...... where fun and camaraderie reign!

Elks Ladies Auxiliary
Some of the Ladies in our group will be assisting with the Labor Day Pool-
side Party by selling food tickets, etc., that day between the hours of 12noon
to 4 p.m. We are looking forward to this event as it will be a great opportunity
for some camaraderie with long time and new friends. This month we are
skipping our monthly luncheon as the third Saturday is the day of the long
awaited Car Show. We hope that you are making plans to attend that event,
too. And, we are happy to welcome new members to the Elk Ladies Auxiliary.

Thought for the Day
“Look for strengths in people, not weaknesses; for good, not evil.

Most of us find what we search for.” . . . J. Wilbur Chapman

For those of you who are new to the Lodge, the Elks Ladies Auxiliary are women
who are either spouses of members, widows or members of the San Pedro Elks
Lodge No. 966 and they have luncheon meetings usually on the third Saturday of
the month. Many of these ladies are former Emblem Club members. This group
has no membership dues; however they do donate $5 per month (optional) to a
fund to be given to the San Pedro Elks Lodge at the beginning of the “Elks” year
(April). They also donate $5 each towards the purchase of cookies which they
bag up in individual servings for the Veterans Hospital visitations. Their main
purpose of being is to be helpful to our Elks Lodge whenever needed. If you
would like to join us, or have any questions regarding our group, please do not
hesitate to contact me at 310-326-4932 (please leave a message after the beep).

Fraternally yours,

Carol Muro

As a reminder, spouses/widows are re-
quired to pay $150 for use of the Lodge

Gym.
A special stamp is required for their

Identification Card to enter the Gym and
is to be shown when signing in at the

Lodge.

This stamp can be received from the
Membership Office

during business hours.
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The new Elks Year has begun and most members have paid their dues and there
are still many who have not. If you have not received your invoice for 2021-2022,
please contact Tricia Mora, our Membership Coordinator, so that she may confirm
your mailing address. She can also accept your payment by phone, or you may visit
our website at www.sanpedroelks.org and click on the dues payment bar at the top
of the screen and pay online.

The  is for April 2021 through September 2021 is .
The second 6 months is for October 2021 through March 2022 is $182.50.

Life Membership
The following members are eligible for Life Membership under Article III
Section 1, paragraph 2, of the Lodge By-Laws.
“The Lodge, by an affirmative secret ballot of two-thirds of those present at a
regular Lodge meeting, may elect a Member in good standing to Life Member-
ship who has paid to a Lodge or Lodges required annual dues for a period of
not less than thirty years preceding application, and who shall have attained the
age of not less than 65 years.”
Balloting will take place on Monday, September 13, 2021
Name Affiliation Date
Richard P. Hancsak  November 25, 1991
Dennis H. Noesen  May 23, 2983
Andrew Ursini  1988
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What’s New at the Business Office?
We are happy to welcome our new Pool Attendants- Blain, Teliya, Mia, Jake, Gabby,
Faith, Zach and Angelina as well as our new Greeters-Akemi, Jennifer, Brianna, Ella and
Sharon to our growing team. Be sure to say “Hi” when you see them. Don’t forget to get
your wrist band at the office when going down to the pool or tennis courts.

We’d love to have our volunteers join us in the office. If you are interested in volunteer-
ing please call our office and speak with our Membership Coordinator, Tricia Mora.

We would also like to welcome our new Events Planner, Alexis Hall who is looking
forward to helping you plan your next event.

Are your dues past due? Did you know that you can pay your dues on line on our website
at www.sanpedroelks.org

Don’t forget to turn in your “full” purple pigs at the office. This is a great way to donate
to the CHEA. Major Project-The Purple Pig:  “A Coin A Day and They’ll Walk, Talk, See and
Play”.

Our business hours are now longer to better assist you.
�� Monday 8:00 am-8:00 pm (Members only after 6:00 pm)
�� Tuesday 8:00 am-8:00 pm
�� Wednesday 8:00 am-8:00 pm
�� Thursday 8:00 am- 10:00 pm
�� Friday 8:00 am- 10:00 pm
�� Saturday 8:00 am- 10:00 pm
�� Sunday 8:00 am-8:00 pm

We love our members,
Bernard, Tricia, Evelyn and Alexis

From the Public Relations Committee . . .
    Thank you to all of you who have been sending in photos and articles. I
have forwarded them to the Six Bells Editor and have used them in other
media as needed. Keep up the good work in helping us get the  word out
word out about our Lodge and our good works.
     Remember your photos should show full faces of the people captured in
the photo(s) taken at our events. And most importantly, these photos 

and include the people we serve at charity events.
Photos of only Elks members will be used in the CHEA or NATIONAL
publications. And, the National Magazine will not print pictures with
groups of more than ten (10) people. 

. Please be sure to list the names (and titles) of those in the photo(s)
listing them from left to right.
     You may contact me via email at , text me
or call me at 310-617-5416. We look forward to hearing from you!

Fraternally yours,

Jose Justiniano, Jr.

SAN PEDRO ELKS
   ALE & QUAIL
MEN’S LUNCHEON

Friday, September 24, 2021
     from 11am-2pm

$25.00 Tri-Tip/Sausage Lunch & Raffle
Tickets can be purchased in
advance in the Lodge Office
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The forms pictured here are samples only
FULL SIZE FORMS ARE AVAILABLE IN THE LODGE OFFICE

Samples of Name Plates: Here is a picture of the various Name Plate sizes
being offered in the flyer on the opposite page. Please be aware that “brass” is
no longer being used by trophy companies.
And, a HUGE Thank you to Ruff Nek and one of our “Faithful Forty,” Chuck
Short, for assisting our Trustees in obtaining these samples.
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 -The 2022 MVS program began on
August 2nd. MVS applications are obtained and submitted online at:
enf.elks.org/MVS. The deadline to submit is November 15th.

The Elks National Foundation (ENF) will award 500 four-year scholarships
based on academics, leadership, and financial need. ENF awards range
from $1,000/yr to $12,500/yr (for 4 years) and will be announced in March
2022. Lodge 966 provides additional awards at the local level, and students
can also earn awards at the district and state levels of the MVS competition.

MVS scholarships are for students pursuing a four-year degree, on a
full-time basis (minimum of 12 semester hours), in a U.S. college or
university. Eligible applicants include:

Current high school seniors (or equivalent) who are citizens of the United
States.

Applicants do not have to be related to a member of the Elks, nor do they
have to have an affiliation with Lodge 966.

Male and female students compete separately.

Applications will either be automatically routed to the nearest lodge for
judging based on the applicant’s residency zip code, or applicants can
direct their application to a lodge of their choice. Those wishing to have
our Lodge review their application should select San Pedro Lodge 966 on
their application.

 - The 2022 Legacy program will begin on September 1st.
Legacy awards provide $4,000 scholarships for children and grandchildren
of active Elks members. The ENF will offer a total of 300 awards. Like the
MVS program, the Legacy Awards are done entirely online via the ENF
website, and the application deadline is February 7, 2022. For more details
please visit: enf.elks.org/Leg

If you have any questions on either program, please email:
scholarship@sanpedroelks.org. Also, please keep the Scholarship Fund in
mind for donations within the Lodge.

Fraternally,
Paul Miloe
Scholarship Chairman
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Labor Day activities planned for your enjoyment!
Top flyer announces the Pool Party and the bottom flyer
announces the Horseshoe Pitching Competition event.

CAR SHOW

Saturday,
Sep. 18,

2021
11am to

5pm

No outside
food or

beverages
allowed

ADULTS
ONLY

Saturday
October 30,

2021

5:30 to 11pm

Buy tickets at
office or
online at

our
website
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Lodge Officers
Exalted Ruler – Michael Bennison
Leading Knight – Robert Heredia
Loyal Knight – Joe Justiniano
Lecturing Knight – Kim White
Secretary – Sean Mejia
Treasurer – Sammy Spera
Esquire – John DiMond
Assistant Esquire – [Vacant]
Chaplain – Michael Lindley
Ass’t Chaplain – [Vacant]
Inner Guard – Jeff Fairbairn
Asst. Inner Guard – Jim MacKilligan
Tiler – Bonnie Hasselfeld
Assistant Tiler –  [Vacant]
Organist –  John Brunac
Alternate Delegate –  Jose Chavez
Trustee 1 Yr – Sergio Espinoza
Trustee 2 Yr – John Donato
Trustee 3 Yr – Carl Rentschler
Trustee 4 Yr – Victor Padilla
Trustee 5 Yr – Jose Chavez

House Committee

Michael Bennison, Exalted Ruler &
Chairman,   Robert Heredia,   Joe
Justiniano, Kim White, Sergio Espinoza,
John Donato, Carl Rentschler, Victor
Padilla and Jose Chavez

Club Staff
General Manager – Bernard Vargas

Email: bvargas@sanpedroelks.org
Events & Catering – Alexis Hall

Email: events@sanpedroelks.org
Membership Coord. – Tricia Mora

Email: membership@sanpedroelks.org
Bookkeeper – Evelyn Gallardo

Committee Chairmen
Accident Prevention: Mike Bennison
Americanism: Sergio Espinoza,   and
        Michael Lindley
Auditing: Morris Warschaw
Bequests& Living Trusts:
Blood Donations: Peggy Avellar
Business Practices:
Major Project: Robert Heredia
Dances with Elks:
Dictionary Project:
Drug Awareness:  Bob Linz
Elks Training:
Elks Memorial Service:
Elks National Foundation: Jim MacKilligan
Flag Day:
Golf:
Government Relations:
Grant Coordinator:
Greeters:
Gym:  Kim White
Health Club:
Hoop Shoot: Victor  Padilla & John DiMond
Indoctrination: Jose Chavez
Information Technology:
Investigation: Teresa Rydingsword
        Peggy Avellar and Tony Gomez
Lapsation:
Lodge Activities:  John DiMond
Lodge Photographer:  Christy Nichols
Mediator:
Membership:
Peanut Gallery:
Pistol Team:  Chuck Short
Police & Fire:
Pool Committee:
Presiding Justice: Dr. Gene DeAngelis
Public Relations:   Joe Justiniano,
Ritual: John Donato
Ruff-Neks: Jim MacKilligan
Scholarships: Paul Miloe
Scouting:  Wally Bitters
Sickness & Visitation:
Six-Bells Editor:  Patti Folsom-Medina
Social & Community Welfare:
Standing Relief Committee: Chair Officers
Tennis:
Tennis (Asst):
Veterans Service:  Julia Aquino
Webmaster:
Youth Activities:

-21-

Three (3)
Pictures
of the
4th of July
Pool Party

Ale & Quail cooks – June 2021
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SPONSORS Elks Care     Elks Share

Shawn Deeter  Steve

Elks supporting other Elks!
Advertise your business to
your Elk brothers & sisters!
Inquire in the business office
        310-831-0624

COMPASS
  /

                  Georgia Ferrigno
Realtor ®

DRE#  01747901
                                   m 310.251.9483
                georgiaferrigno@gmail.com
702 S. Weymouth Ave., San Pedro, CA 90732

KRIS LUSIC
Realtor/Consultant
BRE# 01762960

Cell:  310.699.4316

Email: kristinelusic@gmail.com
Keller Williams Realty
28901 S. Western Ave., Ste 139
Rancho Palos Verdes, CA 90275


